June 19, 1967

Present: Mr. Burch and Mr. Bowles (Mr. Aud out of town).

Alms House

It was reported that Mr. R. Moore is requesting a letter from the commissioners turning this facility over to the Fire Board for practice drills. Mr. Guyther will be consulted about responsibility of the county before the letter is released.

Sheriff

Sheriff B. Burroughs reported that there are problems with the control center and they are having a meeting today of personnel in an effort to solve them. He hopes to work out these problems to everyone's satisfaction and asked if the commissioners had any suggestions. The commissioners feel that Mr. Burroughs should handle the matter, and report to them what has been accomplished.

Tax Refunds

The commissioners approved list of refunds for pool table owners who have paid the $20\frac{1}{2}\%$ gross receipts tax since the passage of the resolution levying a flat \$100 fee on such machines. The listing was sent by the state, and Mr. Burch signed it for payment, \$5,009.72 total.

Picnic Area

Mr. Bradburn, State Forestor, will be asked about the request made by Mr. S. Bailey, Jr., for a picnic area on his property in the 7th District.

Library Architect

The commissioners approved payment to Mr. Stanley Arthur, arthitect for the new library in Lexington Park, in the amount of \$7,549.60, his fee for services, and Mr. Burch signed same.

Employee - Battenfield

The commissioners reviewed letter from Mr. Pantaleo, county engineer, recommending that Miss Battenfield's probationary period be extended or that she be transferred to another department. The commissioners agreed that Miss Battenfield's probation would be extended according to the rules of the merit system and she will be so notified. The probationary period will be retroactive to May 1, 1967.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President